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South River - Machar Fire Committee Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, November 1, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. at the Fire Department



Committee Present:
Les Mahon







Doug Sewell







Blair Flowers







Neil Scarlett




Staff Present:

Risto Maki, Fire Chief







Brad Schell, Deputy Fire Chief







Skye Buchanan, Secretary




Guest:  

Graeme Hogg (Camp Kahquah)







Ray Maki







Bob Dell
1. Meeting called to order
Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Les Mahon at 6:00 p.m.
2. Declarations of pecuniary interest – none 
3. Deputations 
Graeme Hogg, Executor Director of Camp Kahquah, attended the meeting to discuss an Invoice dated July 21, 2016, which the camp received for a remote rescue.  He is requesting some leniency in the invoice as the camp is having financial difficulties.

The Committee advised Mr. Hogg that they would discuss his request further and advise him.

6:25 p.m. Graeme Hogg left the meeting.

4. Adoptions of minutes 

4.1
October 12, 2016

2016-39
Scarlett/Sewell
That the South River –  Machar Fire Committee hereby adopt the minutes of the meeting of October 12, 2016, as printed.

CARRIED

5. Business arising from minutes
Garage Doors
Risto Maki advised he is still looking into grants for garage doors and encourages the Committee to do the same.

MNRF Agreement

Risto Maki advised that the MNRF Agreement is up for renewal, however, his contact at the MNRF is retiring.  Negotiations may take a little longer.

6. Financial reports
6.1
Income Statement 
6.2
Accounts Payable 

2016-40
Sewell/Flowers 
That the South River –  Machar Fire Committee receives its Income Statement to October 24, 2016.

That the South River –  Machar Fire Committee receives its Accounts Payable Ledger to October 24, 2016.
CARRIED

7. Reports from committee members or staff

7.1
Fire Chief’s Report – presented. 

2016-41
Sewell/Scarlett
That the South River –  Machar Fire Committee does hereby accept the fire chief’s report dated November 2016, as presented.

CARRIED


7.2
Pump 4 Report

The Committee reviewed the Pump 4 Report and will take the report back to council to discuss further.  Risto Maki advised that a new Pumper may cost around $450,000.00.
8. Correspondence
8.1
Letter from Camp Kahquah
The Committee discussed the letter received and the presentation by Graeme Hogg.  The Committee would like to keep the invoice the same.  The Committee would like a letter to Camp Kahquah prepared advising of this.

9. Other Business
9.1
Budget Discussions – deferred 
10. In Camera – none 
11. Adjournment 
2016-42
Flowers/Scarlett

That the South River –  Machar Fire Committee be now adjourned to meet again on December 6, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. the Fire Hall in South River or at the call of the Chair.

CARRIED

__________________________________
_______________________________

Les Mahon, Chairperson


Skye Buchanan, Secretary 
